[bookmark: _GoBack][image: A close up of a logo

Description automatically generated]

Testimony 
20-0593-Tax Sales, Properties Exempt from Tax Sale
Support 

Chairwoman Middleton and Members of the Taxation, Finance and Economic Development Committee:
On behalf of the Community Development Network of Maryland, I am writing to strongly urge your support of Council Bill 20-0593 Tax Sales – Properties Exempt from Tax Sale.
CDN is a statewide 501c3 network made up of over 180 member organizations across the state. CDN is the voice for Maryland’s community development industry, particularly the critically important nonprofit, small developer and community based organization members of that industry. Our purpose is to strengthen, promote, and advocate for Maryland’s community development industry who serve rural, urban and suburban communities.

CDN coordinates the Equitable Development Community Development Network in Baltimore City. It is a long- standing committee of CDN focused on community development in Baltimore, and recently laser focused on Equitable Development.  We developed an Equitable Development Framework with input from community development organizations across the city. 

CDN has been involved in the tax sale issue for several years now, as a member of the Tax Sale Work Group, and also leading the Tax Sale Task Force appointed by the General Assembly. Our objective is to protect homeowners from this practice. We are thrilled this legislation is moving forward. We lead the passage of HB1209 two years ago, enabling jurisdictions to exempt certain homeowners from tax sale who are older adults, low income, and disabled.  The legislation had several other protections for homeowners as well, including a state Ombudsman who helps homeowners navigate and avoid tax sale.
Council Bill 20-0593 requires the Department of Finance to determine how to take properties owned by older adults, low income families, and disabled individuals out of tax sale. Baltimore needs a different method of collecting taxes and fees, as vulnerable families should not be further penalized with a predatory system where they have to determine if they will pay for food, or pay an investor with predatory interest, to save their homes.
We support amendments to bring the income level to $60,000, and amendments to add a formal Tax Sale Ombudsman in Baltimore City.
Please pass this legislation, with amendments from the Sponsor.
I am available for further questions on 443-801-8137 and odette@odetteramos.com
Respectfully Submitted,
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Claudia Wilson Randall
Executive Director, Community Development Network of Maryland, Inc.
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